
 

 

    Wolfeboro Pathways Committee 

    September 16, 2015 

    Meeting Minutes 

    Public Works Conference Room 
 

Attendees: Peter Cole, Jim Eisenhower, George Vanderheiden, Katja Fox, Mal Blodget, 

Lauren Hammond, Kathy Barnard 
 

Peter Cole called the meeting to order at 5:00PM. 
 

The August 19, 2015 minutes were reviewed and approved.  Peter reported that he had 

received a letter of resignation from Art Slocum. Art mentioned a multitude of other 

commitments that lead him to the decision to resign.  Other members accepted the 

resignation with regret.  The resignation letter will be forwarded to the Board of 

Selectmen for their action. 
 

There was a discussion about the clean up and maintenance of the Sewall Woods trails. 

Sewall Woods has been divided in to 3 sections for the clean up projects. A map was 

submitted showing the three sections.  Jim Nupp will do the pink section, Peter will do 

the orange and Mal the blue.  Jim Eisenhower and Katja will help Mal.  Helpers are 

needed for the pink and orange sections. The clean up/ maintenance of the Abenaki trails 

will be done by Parks and Recreation . 

 

Peter reported on the map  project for Jim Nupp.  The initial work on the map is 

underway and being done by Yvonne Lazier. 
 

Lauren Hammond (Libby Museum Director) discussed a proposed path/trail she would 

like to do on the NW side of the Museum. It would be a simple winding nature trail. 

Possibly some plantings would be added.  The path would be about a quarter of a mile 

long. Lauren has discussed this project with the Board of Selectmen and Rob Houseman.  

There was a general discussion about the type of pathway.  Pathways Committee 

members indicated their interest in helping with this project.  It was also suggested that 

some Brewster students might be interested in helping.  Bret Barnet, Dean of Community 

Living, could be contacted to determine if the students would be interested in helping. 
 

It was reported that some culvert work needs to be done at Sewall Woods. The Cross 

Country Ski Association has contacted Pathways about sharing the cost of the project. 

Peter will obtain more information about the cost. 
 

Members requested a list of Pathways Committee members and when their terms expire. 
 

The next meeting will be held at 5;00PM on Wednesday, October 21, 2015. 
 

The meeting adjourned at 6:05PM. 
 

Submitted by Kathy Barnard, September 21, 2015    


